The Board of Health meeting was held on Monday, September 21, 2020 @ 6:00 p.m. - Conservation Conference Room.

PRESENT: William Hubert, Myles Heger, Lisa Lesogor, Robert Philbrick and Susan Mulloy Payton Snow, resident is in attendance as part of continuing education requirement for a nursing program.

M/Heger, s/Lesogor unanimous vote to open the meeting

6:00 p.m. / Appointment / Peter P. Spagone, Jr., Selectmen

Peter is BOS liaison to the Health Dept. He is here tonight to talk the Board regarding his work on the Sewer Advisory Board and bring them up to date. Peter and John Haines have met with the city of Brockton regarding bringing sewer into East Bridgewater to accommodate RT 18 from the town line at Whitman to Highland Street. This area has historically poor soils but has a lot of development potential and is zoned for industrial/business. They have met with landowners in that area and have talked to Weston and Sampson about the potential. The SAB will be asking the Selectmen to enter into a contract with Weston and Sampson to do a Feasibility Study for the sewer extension.

M/Heger, s/Hubert, a unanimous vote to issue Disposal Works Permits as recommended by the Health Agent for: 103 Cheryl Drive, 62 Oak Street, 360 Pond Street, 21 Lorraine Drive, 1500 Washington Street, 607 Spring Street, 155 Crescent Street and 286 South Street

M/Heger, s/Lesogor, a unanimous vote to pay bills and authorize reimbursement for applicant at 761 Union Street that cancelled percolation testing.

Bob provided updates on the septic issues at the nursing home. We have ongoing complaints from neighbors about odors. They have contracted with Septic Preservation Services to mitigate the issues and that company has made contact with the neighbors.

M/Hubert, s/Heger a unanimous vote to Adjourn at 7:00 p.m.

William Hubert

Tidat progod

2000 ES 10M CLERK 2000 13 M10456